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October 28, 2023 

 
Via  - rgrover@webercountyutah.gov 

Rick Grover 
Weber County Planning Director 
2380 Washington Blvd., #240 
Ogden, Utah  84401 

Dear Mr. Grover: 

My law firm represents Eden Crossing, LLC (“Applicant”) with respect to the development known as Eden 
Crossing in Eden Utah (“Property”). Presently my clients have applications in to the County for an 
amendment to the Zoning, and text amendments. Both applications comply with all applicable City 
Ordinances, and are therefore vested and entitled to approval.  

Nevertheless, my client is experiencing unreasonable delays in processing these applications. 
Accordingly, please consider this letter as the Applicant’s formal written request, in accordance with 
UTAH CODE § 10-9a-509.5(2)(b), that Weber County take final action on my client’s applications within 
45 days the date of this letter. 

Note also that Utah Code requires the City, if it denies these applications, the denial must include the 
“reasons for denial in writing, on the record.” UTAH CODE § 10-9a-509.5(2)(d). If the City believes that 
some ordinance requirements have not been met, please notify me immediately. Otherwise, please 
approve my client’s application within 45 days, are required by the Utah Code. Thank you for your 
attention to this matter. 
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